
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

The best management practices (BMPs) and recommendations for the Ash Creek to Congress  

Street Substation and the Sasco Creek to Ash Creek Railroad Transmission Line 115-kV Rebuild Projects  

are based on The United Illuminating Company’s Connecticut Department of Energy & Environmental 

Protection (CTDEEP) Natural Diversity Database (NDDB) Determination No. 20240837332 and No.  

202408909, received August 22, 2024, and September 13, 2024, respectively. This plan includes species 

identified by the CT DEEP NDDB and US Fish and Wildlife Services that could potentially be found in 

each project corridor and those applicable BMPs United Illuminating and its contractors will follow during 

construction.  

The CT DEEP NDDB review is intended for the identification and protection of potential state- listed 

species.  The United Illuminating Company recognizes the importance and prioritizes the protection  

of the existing environment, utilizing the following listed BMPs.  It is important to note that this is not a 

comprehensive list of all BMPs, and additional measures will be implemented, as applicable, by the  

project contractors during construction.  

Please note that the information included in the Determinations and this BMP Summary are derived 

from CTDEEP NDDB maps that represent approximate locations of endangered, threatened, and special 

concern species and significant natural communities in Connecticut.  Exact locations have been masked to 

protect sensitive species from collection and disturbance and to protect landowner’s rights whenever   

species occur on private property.  The locations of species and natural communities depicted on the  

NDDB maps are based on data collected over the years by DEEP staff, scientists, conservation groups,  

and landowners.  In some cases, an occurrence represents a location derived from literature, museum  

records, and specimens.  

In addition to NDDB identified species, The United Illuminating Company performed a Raptor Nest 

Survey and conducted additional consultation with the CTDEEP Bureau of Natural Resources Wildlife 

Division regarding a Bald Eagle and a Peregrine Falcon nest, both located outside the line of sight and im- 

pact protection buffer from the current proposed activities. UI  

Fairfield to Congress Street Substation Transmission Line 115-kV Re-  
build Project - Ash Creek to Congress Street Substation and Sasco Creek   

to Ash Creek CTDEEP NDDB Species Protection Best Management Practices   

(BMPs)  

' consultations with CTDEEP also includes Osprey  

nest best management practices. UI will be taking all necessary measures to protect and not adversely affect   

any of these species and will continue to consult with CT DEEP.   



 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

State Listed Fish Protection  



 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

State Listed Bird Protection  

Project activities change. 

May – July if within 300-feet of  active 
osprey nests without a CTDEEP 
Waiver 



 

 

 

  



 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

State Listed Mammal Protection 
 

 

 


